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Anthony Ianni Brings Anti-Bullying Message to PHMS 

 Mr. Anthony Ianni is one of the most sought after anti-bullying motivational speakers in the 

country. On Tuesday, December 20, 2016, he brought his message to PHMS students.    

 At the age of 4, Ianni was diagnosed with Pervasive Developmen-

tal Disorder (PDD), which is on the Autism Spectrum (ASD). Doctors 

told his parents he would barely graduate from high school and that 

college was out of the question. His family was determined that he 

would live as normal a life as possible.   

 Ianni proved the professionals wrong. He accomplished things no 

one thought him capable of. After graduating from high school, Ianni 

attended Michigan State University and played basketball from 2009-

2012. Heôs the first athlete known to have autism to play basketball in 

the Big 10 Conference.  

 The bullying Ianni suffered as a child never left him. Soon after 

graduating from MSU, Ianni made a commitment to being an anti-

bullying advocate, and in October 2013, he launched the Relentless Tour. Rentless was designed for middle 

schoolers but soon elementary and high schools began calling. Rentless had become known nationwide, and 

Ianni travels all over the United States spreading his anti-bullying message to schools.   

 Allen Rosenberger, PHMS history teacher and student council advisor, first heard about Ianniôs Relent-

less Tour while listening to an interview on National Public Radio. Ianni talked about personally having au-

tism and how he overcame bullying as a youngster. Rosenberger said, ñI could tell he had a story that would 

relate to students.ò ñI knew I had to book him to come here and speak.ò 

 Eighth grade student Dustin Modelski attended the presentation and recognized the importance of Ianniôs 

message, having witnessed bullying in the past in his school. Modelski commented, ñPeople our age get bul-

lied a lot, so to have someone like him talk about his experiences was really inspiring.ò 

 Ianniôs message:  ñMake the change thatôs needed, not just at PHMS, but throughout the state and coun-

try.ò  ñIt has to start with you!ò 



 2 

 

 Wegienka Elementary Teams Up With  

The Detroit PistonsðNothing But Nets 

 Wegienka Elementary School and the Detroit Pistons 

have teamed up to raise money for Nothing But Nets. Noth-

ing But Nets is a charitable organization dedicated to fighting 

the spread of malaria. It partners with other UN agencies that 

provide insecticide-treated bed nets to families across Sub-

Saharan Africa. Nothing But Nets also partners with the 

NBA to raise awareness. The nets provide simple but effec-

tive prevention to insect bites, thereby stopping the spread of 

malaria. 

 On Wednesday, January 11, 2017, Detroit Pistonsô DJ 

Hype, team mascot Hooper, Coach Aaron, and Rachel Maki, 

hosted a school assembly to promote anti-bullying, healthy 

eating, and the Nothing But Nets Program. Wegienka Ele-

mentary was fortunate enough to receive a visit from Mr. Joe 

Wilson who is a pastor and travels to Africa to help those in 

need. Mr. Wilson is the husband of Wegienka Young 5 teach-

er, Julie Wilson. Mr. Wilson has had malaria twice. Mr. Wil-

son went on to explain what malaria is and how it gets spread 

from person to person through mosquitos.   

 A $10.00 contribution to Nothing But Nets goes towards 

the cost of purchasing a long-lasting insecticide-treated net, in 

addition to educating communities on how to properly use the nets.   

 Wegienkaôs fundraiser game night was February 8, 2017. The Pistons hosted the L.A. Lakers at the Pal-

ace of Auburn Hills. According to Michelle Briegel, Principal, the Wildcats raised $1000 which will purchase 

100 nets. Way to go Wildcats for taking on such a worthwhile cause!! 
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The Harlem Ambassadors Visit BMS 

 According to Mrs. Lorie Holder, BMS 6th grade counselor, the Counseling Depart-

ment wanted to do something extra to ñhelp motivate students and get them excited for 

the start of the 2nd trimester.ò On Tuesday, November 29, 2016, the Harlem Ambassa-

dors brought their ñStay in School, Stay Off Drugs, Donôt be a Bullyò assembly to BMS.   

 The Harlem Ambassadors have all played college basketball and have earned col-

lege degrees in fields ranging from exercise science to business administration. They are men and women who 

are excellent role models for boys and girls. During a typical assembly, the Ambassadors share an inspirational 

message drawing from their own personal stories. They talk about obstacles theyôve overcome and choices 

theyôve made to keep education a top priority in their lives.  

 According to Dale Moss, Ambassadors President, ñKids may not al-

ways listen to their parentsô advice, but theyôll pay attention to athletes 

who have a message.ò ñThe Ambassadors want kids to succeed, and we 

tell them that it takes perseverance, hard work, and a positive attitude to 

achieve their dreams.ò A good message for our young middle schoolers! 

course while still attending high school. In partnership with the Wayne County Community College District, 

the Early/Middle College Program gives students the opportunity to graduate in a five-year program with both 

a high school diploma and 60 college credits, which is the equivalent to an associate degree. The WBSD is one 

of the few districts in the downriver area offering this program. According to Stacy Vespremi, Curriculum Di-

rector, ñOurs is unique in that we are allowing students to choose their program pathway specific to their ca-

reer and college goals.ò 

Early/Middle College Program Gets Off to a Great Start 

 On Monday, January 30, 2017, about 50 Woodhaven High 

School and Patrick Henry Middle School students made history in 

the WBSD.  This unique group of students are taking a college 

 Students enrolled will receive their high school diploma 

and their associate degree at the end of their 13th year. During 

the 9th and 10th grade years, WCCCD staff teach onsite on 

WBSD property. During the 11th and 12th grade years, students 

take classes both at the high school and at one of WCCCDôs 

campuses. Students are able to participate in their high school 

commencement at the end of their 12th grade year. During the 

13th year, students take their remaining courses on campus.  

 This �W�X�L�W�L�R�Q-�I�U�H�H program is offered to all WBSD students, 
including those who enroll through the School of Choice pro-

gram. One of the major benefits of this program is students are 

able to earn their bachelorôs degree in two years-time at half the cost. Itôs a win-win for every-

one!  


